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MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING -  6th MAY 2015

Present:

	Andy Gower
	Brian White

	Conor Whelan
	David Cooper

	David Hall
	David Lewis

	Debbie Coolman
	Dionne Whelan

	Fiona Siequien
	Gerry Brookman

	Hilary Manning
	Jane Fenwick

	Jeanette Tearle
	Keith Bedford

	Kevin Kemp
	Laurie Mills

	Liz Newton
	Maria Peralta                                                                                                                                                                                                    

	Natalie Settle
	Norman Baker

	Paul Harrington
	Richard Tearle

	Robert Stapert
	Susie Sanchez-Garcia

	Simon Stimpson
	Val Hall


Apologies:

	Marian Pelmore
	


APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were noted from 1 member.

INTRODUCTION

Val welcomed members to the meeting and thanked members of the Club Committee who had served during her period as Chairman.

MINUTES OF 2014 AGM & MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

The minutes of last year's AGM were approved - proposed by Dionne Whelan and seconded by Andy Gower.

REPORT OF CLUB SECRETARY

Jane Fenwick gave a summary report of Club activities from May 2014 (Appendix 1 to the minutes).

The Club Secretary's report was approved – proposed by Gerry Brookman and seconded by David Hall.

REPORT OF CLUB TREASURER

Kevin Kemp presented his report (Appendix 2 to the minutes),  including the accounts for the year April 2014-March 2015, and the report from Brian Baldwin, Independent Examiner.

Kevin highlighted the closing balance at 31st March 2015 of £6,639.84.  As recommended by Brian, £2,000 of this will be kept as a float for contingencies.  Part of the remainder will be spent to provide all fully paid up members with a new Club vest (printed with the member's name), and also a key fob showing Club membership and other important information.  

David Cooper asked what items were included in “Recognition & Appreciation” expenditure totalling £100 and Kevin explained these were a small number of items to say “thank you”, and will provide further details if required.

Richard Tearle asked why the fees for Debbie's Athletics Coaching course were not included in Coaching expenditure.  Kevin explained that Debbie had paid this herself, but all members agreed that she should be reimbursed as the Club pays for coaching courses.

The Club Treasurer's report was approved -  proposed by Norman Baker and seconded by Fiona Siequien. 

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE

The meeting was advised that all Committee posts, including the vacancies of Chairman, Secretary and Social Secretary, had been proposed and seconded as follows:

Chairman:

Dionne Whelan
Proposed: Liz Newton

Seconded: Brigitte Cox

Vice Chairman:

Gerry Brookman
Proposed: Andy Gower

Seconded: Dionne Whelan

Treasurer:

Kevin Kemp

Proposed: Jane Fenwick

Seconded: Simon Stimpson

Secretary:

Laurie Mills

Proposed: Dionne Whelan

Seconded: David Lewis

Membership Secretary:

Keith Bedford

Proposed: Arlette Sanchez-Garcia
Seconded: Jayne Da Silva

Head Coach:

Richard Tearle
Proposed: Brian White

Seconded: Laurie Mills

Events Co-ordinator:

David Lewis

Proposed: David Bayley

Seconded: Conor Whelan

Representing Late Group:

Andy Gower

Proposed: Conor Whelan

Seconded: Neil Briggs

Social Secretary 

Simon Stimpson
Proposed: Caroline Ford

Seconded: Chris Smith

No additional names were put forward by the deadline of 19th April so all the above were elected unopposed.

CONSIDERATION OF MATTERS NOTIFIED BY DEADLINE OF 19TH APRIL

Jane confirmed that no additional matters for the agenda were notified by the deadline.

PROVISIONAL DATE OF 2016 AGM

Val confirmed with Kevin that a date in May 2016 would be convenient and Laurie will arrange this and advise members in plenty of time.

CHAIRMAN'S VOTE OF THANKS

Val thanked all those attending the meeting and also all Club members for their support throughout the year. 


MKLR AGM 2015 – APPENDIX 1 - CLUB SECRETARY'S REPORT

I am reporting today on the Club's activities for the last year, starting in May 2014, to date.  As you know, it is  my last report as Club Secretary as I am stepping down from the role after filling the post since September 2011,   nearly 4 years.  

Updates from the last AGM

Accreditation

You may remember that at the last AGM, as part of the Accreditation process, we reported the appointments of two Welfare Officers, Gill Kemp and Paul Harrington, and I am pleased to report that neither of them have had any welfare issues to deal with over the year.  Gill has now decided to resign from the post due to her work commitments but we are pleased to say that Val has volunteered to take over once she ceases to be Club Chairman.

Variations in member numbers:

It was agreed at last year's meeting that the Committee would look into the turnover of members through the year.  Val e-mailed 17 who did not renew their membership in April 2014  and had replies from 10 of them.  Four had moved from the area, three were injured and three had increased work commitments so did not have time to continue running with the Club.  All those who responded said they had found the Club welcoming and well-run and regretted not being able to continue with us.  

Membership:

At the last AGM in May 2014, we reported that we had 201 fully paid up members.  We have continued to see a gratifying increase in membership for another year, with people joining both the Beginners and the Improvers groups, so that membership grew to 218 at the end of March.

In the year since the last AGM, a total of 42 members have completed the three Beginners courses.    Many of those graduating continue their running in the Improvers groups, but for those who don't, this is generally because their only goal was to be able to run 5k at the end of the course, and we are glad to help them achieve this. 

When people enroll, they often can't believe they will manage to run 5k after only 10 weeks and it is always heartening to see that they do, and their hard work makes all of us, especially in the coaching team, very proud. 

Subscriptions for this year:

The Club Committee have discussed the level of subscriptions for the year starting on 1st April, and have decided to keep them the same as last year, at £30.

Coaching team:

The coaching team has been expanded over the year to cover the rapid growth in numbers attending 

Club nights.

The club is now recognised as an England Athletics accredited club holding the Clubmark award. This means that we have been scrutinised and have proved to have in place the correct procedures, policies and programmes to satisfy the national body overseeing our sport.  

The coaching team now consists of 2 fully qualified coaches, Richard and Debbie, Debbie having attained the Athletics Coach qualification towards the end of last year, plus 15 qualified Leaders in Running Fitness. By the time of the AGM, most, if not all will also hold a recognised Emergency First Aid certificate, and members attending Club nights will be aware that, for safety, we endeavour to have at least two leaders in attendance on any club run, as often as is practical.

Richard holds meetings with the whole coaching team once a quarter, to discuss programmes and issues relating to the running programme and other running events offered by the Club.

The achievements of  members from both the early and late groups in events across the country have been well documented, and they are, in many cases down to the training programmes offered by the club.  The team believe they offer an interesting and challenging running programme that encompasses runners of all abilities, but they are always ready to consider suggestions for different alternatives. 

We continue to book Stantonbury running track once a month (excluding August and December) and would like more members to experience these sessions, as everyone who does attend finds them helpful and fun. 

Social events:

Our Social Secretary, Gerry, arranged the Awards barbecue in August, held again in Paul's lovely garden in Aspley Heath.  We are very grateful to him and Vivian that they are prepared for us to hold the event there, and for 3 years we have been blessed with good weather, so fingers crossed  for 2015!  We also had a great Christmas do, held for the second year at Abbey Hill Golf Centre, and  Gerry also organised the post-Christmas Lights Run refreshments, cocktail evenings for the girls and several bar nights.

As you know, Gerry has decided to stand down as Social Secretary and whilst respecting her decision we are sorry for it, as she has done a great job and has many other ideas which I'm sure she will pass on to the new Social Secretary.

Now to running highlights:

2014 was a very busy year with hundreds of appearances by MKLR members at events that varied from 5km to over 100 miles of running, and some offshoots from running, including triathlons from Sprint to Ironman distance, Duathlons, swims and obstacle style races.  So many members have entered a wide range of events and achieved great things, so I will only name a few, otherwise we would be here for a very long time! 

In June we entered three relay teams in the Greensand Ridge event and  Liz Newton and Debbie Coolman  completed the solo full distance of 34 miles, and both looked in good shape afterwards, a testament to their sensible training plan. 

Two members completed the Lakeland 50/100 in late summer and in September  it was great to see so many blue vests at  the Leighton Tough Ten, while two took on the Ironman Wales, a truly staggering effort in horrible conditions.  Then there was a club trip to the Snowdonia marathon in October, where a dozen members  braved one of the hardest road marathons in the UK, but in spite of the conditions turned in some PBs and great performances.  

2014 was rounded off by a blue invasion of the MK Park Run in early December, with members taking 1st and 2nd places and  a PB for the panda.

2015 has started well with a good  Club turnout at the Oakley 20 and at the MK Festival of Running, which included this year an extra distance of 20 miles.  

I will name just two more members: David Bayley (our Marathon Man) had an age category win in a US marathon, and completed 100 miles in under 24 hours at the Graveyard 100.  And I can't end this section without a special mention of Steve McAllister, who seems to specialise in mad and often extreme events, and does well too.  These included the Lakeland 100, the 100 miles Infinity race round MK which Steve won, following this up in November with the Piece of String run, being one of very few to ever complete this, and another win at the Dover Festival of Running Marathon.  

Two last events to mention: only 2 weeks ago, 14 members ran the London Marathon, and  although no blue vests were seen in the group surrounding Paula Radcliffe in her farewell run,  plenty of good times were recorded at this very special event, including 3 PBs. 

And bringing us right up to date, on Monday we had the MK Marathon and Half Marathon, this year with dry, sunny weather; nice for spectators but probably too warm for some of the runners.  Ten members did the Half, with 3 PBs, and 14 did the full Marathon, with 6 PBs.

Well done everybody!

Finally:

As the longest serving Club Secretary (almost 4 years in the post), I am going to do something we Brits aren't supposed to do.  We're supposed to say “oh it was nothing really” when we've done something well and really made a difference.  Well, I can tell you all that I am proud of my contribution to this Club as Secretary since September 2011.  I could not have put in more commitment, heart and soul into the role and  whoever takes over from me inherits a well-run process.  

I'm not leaving the Club (like a sacked MP, to “spend more time with my family”), I'm just standing down from the Club Secretary position, and will continue running and remain a member of the coaching team for as long as Richard is prepared to put up with me.

MK Lakeside Runners has become a great Club and we all make a contribution to its success.

MKLR AGM 2015 – APPENDIX 12- TREASUERS  REPORT


Treasurers Report for AGM 6th May 2015

The club now has tighter control on all expenditure; any cheque issued by the treasurer must be countersigned by a nominated signatory, chairman (Val Hall) or the secretary (Jane Fenwick).

These accounts have been audited by an independent examiner (Brian Baldwin) who is an associate member of ACIE (Association of Charity Independent Examiners).

The accounts for 2014/15 and a budget for 2015/16 are enclosed and I propose these to the meeting for approval.
Opening Balance 2014/15
 

£3,790.15

Expenses



£6,354.33

Income




£9,204.02   

Closing Balance



£6,639.84

Money in bank as 31/03/2015

£7,481.10

Uncleared Cheques & Pre paid Subs  
£841.26

A balance of £6,639 will be carried forward,  I intend to retain a float of £2000 in the event of emergencies and the surplus will go to funding of new club vest to all existing fully paid members for 2015/16  plus a unique membership keyfob and this will be reflected in the budget.


Membership

	
	                   2013 - 2014
	           2014 – 2015

	
	
	

	Renewed Membership
	84
	121

	
	
	

	Failed to renew
	74
	75

	
	
	

	New members Joined
	117
	91

	
	
	

	Total
	201
	212

	
	
	

	Churn
	                           46.20%
	37.31%


It was decided by the committee to keep the subscriptions at £30 as UK Athletics membership has now increased from £10 to £12 per member plus an additional £100 for club affiliation.


Club Kit
The club holds no stock other than samples and only orders kit when required by the members.
It’s the intentioned not to make a huge profit and when possible pass on savings.  This year £1,112 was spent and despite making a loss of £214.50, this is entirely due to free vests being issued to 91 new members (£910)
Training
 £171 was spent on training on the coaches (one new coach and a welfare course).   The team has now a total of 17 available run leaders, (13 early and 4 in the late group).  It’s intended to increase the team by two more coaches for the late group and two for the early group.  All run leaders are insured by UKA and have a valid CRB check.

 Highlight
 

The club received £410 for marshalling and supplying helpers for the Big Fun Run held at Willen in September 2015, I have been contacted by the organiser and wish the club to assist once again this year. 

Budget 2015/16
Calculated for 130 members @ £30 who have renewed before the 30th June 
(Closing date for UKA Affiliation)

	
	Income
	Expenditure

	
	
	

	Big Fun Run
	              400 
	 

	Club UKA Affiliation fee
	
	               100 

	Club Kit
	
	             1,690 

	Coaching – LiRF *4
	
	520

	Greensand Relay
	
	60

	First Aid
	
	             300 

	Hall Hire * 2
	
	             100 

	Keyfob
	
	200

	Members UKA Affiliation fee
	
	          1,560 

	Membership
	           3,900 
	 

	Social Event
	              150 
	             800 

	Track Hire * 10 (includes £90 late payment)
	
	             390 

	Website  Maintenance
	
	               75 

	
	
	 

	Total  Expenditure
	
	          5,795 

	
	
	 

	Closing Balance
	           (1,345) 
	 


Kevin Kemp

Treasurer MK Lakeside Runners 

